Wednesday WRAP-UP



Miss a meeting?
Make up at
www.RotaryEClubOne.org

Wednesday, June 11, 2025 Next week: Jeff Pierce - Nance Window Co (Evening Meeting)

President Jason Haag led the Pledge of Allegiance, gave the invocation and invited us to recite the Four Way Test.

Visiting Rotarians

Norm Lee, Bradenton, Florida

Guests

Caroline Scutt, Finger Lakes Health Dr. Alexandre Akoto, Finger Lakes Health George Lambrix, Finger Lakes Health Peter Einset

<u>Announcements</u>

- The golf tournament is Friday.
- The Club received a \$400 donation for working the concession for the lacrosse tournament.
- A get-well card is being circulated for Bruce Tuxill.
- The railroad is hosting six wine trains this summer and at least 10 volunteers are needed per trip to pour wine. Dave Cook asked for volunteers, and there is enough interest for July 20.
- There is also a chance that there will be a Santa Train.
- On Monday the board approved \$17,500 in grants. Ranging from \$700 to \$1,000, 19 organizations will be supported through the Club's grant program.
- The weeding of the Welcome Center garden is June 21 at 9 am.
- The Club's picnic will be on August 20 at the Seneca Lake Yacht Club.
- Food trucks will be at the hospital on June 12 from 11:30 am to 1:30 pm.

Happy/Sad Dollars

- Jerry Foricer Happy for the Yankees
- Johnnie O Received a stash of get well and other cards for the Club's use
- John Watson For all the work done on the golf tournament
- Diana Perry Enjoyed the Child Advocacy Center dinner last Friday and spent time with her brother over the weekend.
- Dave Cook His car made it to the meeting without catching on fire
- Frank Capozzi Also enjoyed the Child Advocacy dinner. He saw other Rotarians there and at various tournaments over the weekend. Jim DeVaney bought the last Sharing the Light ticket
- Neil Sjoblom Had his 50th Hobart reunion
- Jim Dickson The Detroit Tigers are leading their league
- Norm Lee His daughter-in-law passed away over the weekend. (Our condolences, Norm)
- Carol Chester Thoroughly enjoyed the HWS fireworks on Saturday night.
- Ruthie Leo Is happy to see Norm Lee and hope he stays for the summer
- Tamara Carter Renovation photos for the Fairfield will be on the hotel's website by the end of the month. A surprise retirement party for her dad was held over the weekend.
- President Jason Attended a mental health first aid class last week. He will be hosting that class at the Hydrant Hose on July 1 and 2 from 6 pm to 10 pm for free.

50/50

Santa Abraham shared \$78 with the Foundation

Heart of Rotary

Believe it or not Santa Abraham had the lucky number but did not draw the winning card. The jackpot continues to grow.

Program

Dr. Alexander Akoto from Finger Lakes Health presented on low back surgery

- The low back is the bottom 5 vertebrae
- Back pain is common, but you should seek medical attention especially if you have back and leg pain
- The goal of surgery is to take pressure off the irritated nerve
- There are 3 types of surgery

- o Decompression
- o Decompression and fusion
- o Decompression, fusion and interbody Submitted by

Submitted by Kerry Lippincott

Future Programs

June 18 Jeff Pierce - NANCE (WINDOW CO) (Evening Meeting)

25 Changeover meeting

Four way test: "Of the things we think, say or do:"

Is it The Truth?
 Is it Fair to All Concerned?
 Will it Build Goodwill and Better Friendships?
 Will it be beneficial for All Concerned?

Jason HaagKerry LippincottDick AustinFord WeiskittelBob McFaddenPresidentPresident-ElectVice PresidentSecretaryTreasurer